TOWN OF PLATTEKILL
REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING
March 20, 2024


Time – 7:00pm

SALUTE TO THE FLAG: 

ROLL CALL: 
The following Town Board Members were present:
	Supervisor Depew
Councilman Fazio	
Councilman Hoppenstedt
Councilman O’Flaherty

The following Town Board Member was absent:
	Councilman Castillo

PUBLIC HEARING:  None


MINUTES:
· [bookmark: _Hlk72778570][bookmark: _Hlk73645752][bookmark: _Hlk108464208]Supervisor DePew made a motion to NOT read the minutes from the March 6, 2024 Town Board Meeting
Seconded by Councilman Hoppenstedt.
On the vote: All Ayes

Supervisor DePew made a motion to accept the minutes from the March 6, 2024 Town Board Meeting.
Seconded by Councilman Fazio. 
On the Vote: All Ayes






ADDITIONS:
· Comprehensive Plan/Master Plan Kick-Off Meeting is April 10 at 6:30PM. There will be a presentation to lay out our path for this. 


· Bridge on Old Mill Road. We are in the process of doing the Bond for this project and meeting with the Engineer and the initial stages should begin soon. 


· The Town of Plattekill was offered the possibility of purchasing land on Camp Sunset Road. Nothing is concrete yet but we are looking into it with great interest. It would be kept Forever Wild and it is Environmentally sensitive. This was one of the properties that was previously sighted for the Ulster County Landfill. Supervisor Depew has reached out to several agencies for grants. One is the DEC and the other is the Wallkill Valley Land Trust. We will keep the Town informed as we move forward. We are just exploring right now. We have to see if it is economically feasible and if the benefits outweigh the negatives. It is 112 acres and there is plenty of opportunities for outdoor recreation. 


· Last Meeting, Councilman Castillo put together a letter in anticipation of the park expansion upgrades over the Summer. He is looking to have bathrooms more ADA compliant, make space for a basketball and pickleball courts, as well as a concrete from the parking lot to the pavilion and concrete path from pavilion to playground. 


REPORTS: 
· Supervisor Depew read the monthly department reports and noted they are all available at the Town Clerk’s Office upon request. 
The following reports for the month of February were available. 
Plattekill Police Monthly Report
Dog Control Monthly Report
Buildings & Grounds Monthly Report
Building Department Monthly Report
Assessor Report Monthly Report 
Recreation Department Monthly Report- We did hire Patty Williams, our Camp Director who is also an EMT as well as an Assistant Camp Director, Lori Vantassel who is a Lifeguard. 
Supervisor DePew made a motion to Hire Patty Williams and Lori Vantassel for Summer Camp this year. 
Seconded by Councilman Fazio. 
On the Vote: All Ayes

PUBLIC INPUT: 
· Supervisor Depew made a motion to open Public Input at 7:05 pm.
Seconded by Councilman Fazio. 
On the vote: All Ayes

1. Kirk Dukin- I was wondering if there is an update on the Racetrack issue? All the written comments were due by February. I read the minutes from January. 
Supervisor DePew- That was for a law to disallow racing in the Town of Plattekill. That law did pass and we are moving forward. 
Kirk- Do you expect to be sued over it? 
Supervisor Depew- All I can tell you that it is passed, it’s in the books and we are moving forward. 

1. Mike Lembo- What property were you talking about on Camp Sunset? 
Supervisor DePew- It is the property where the paintball business is. That property is on the South and North side of the road. It is environmentally sensitive because of the water process that starts and develops down there- it is basically the headwaters for the Black Creek. 
Mike Lembo- What is the asking price? 
Supervisor DePew- We are still in the negotiation stages. 

· [bookmark: _Hlk143684822]Supervisor Depew made a motion close public input at 7:08pm.
Seconded by Councilman Hoppenstedt
On the vote: All Ayes
[bookmark: _Hlk108464838]

OLD BUSINESS:  
· Playground Update
We did meet with the vendor regarding the Playground Equipment. Ulster County did send us a draft contract which we originally had a proposal for. In January, we got an up-to-date contract. We did do a little modification on the type of playground that we wanted to put in by changing one piece of equipment. It was a lot less maintenance to it. We sent everything back to Ulster County last week with the amended proposal. Ulster County council is looking at it through their finance department, approve it and send it back down to us. We are hoping by next meeting to have a resolution to allow the Supervisor to sign the contract and we can order the equipment. It will take 6-8 weeks. The equipment comes from the mid-West. We are anticipating to start the week after our Summer Camp closes and it should hopefully be done in time for Plattekill Day. 


NEW BUSINESS 
· Assessor Software Request- APEX. Sketch Pro Desktop License
APEX is a drawing program that translates building specifications into sketches that can be used as part of the property card. It is fast and effective. 
1 year software and service is $655.00. 
Annual Renewal yearly is $260.00. 
Supervisor DePew made a motion to go ahead and purchase the APEX program
Seconded by Councilman Fazio. 
On the Vote: All Ayes

Councilman Hoppenstedt made amotion to allow Supervisor DePew to sign the contract purchasing the APEX program. 
Seconded by Councilman O’Flaherty
On the vote: All ayes 

· Peddlers Permit- Will be on Next Agenda. Taco Truck near the old Key Bank. 

· Memo from the Planning Board- This is a request from our Planning Board regarding Ulster County Planning Board Representation. We recommended Ernie Vandemark and Darlene Eisenhardt as the alternate. The process that takes place under their recommendations is that the Town Board has to approve this. We will have representation from our Planning Board on the Ulster County Planning Board. The chain of information will be right up front. It is very beneficial. The process that we have to follow is next meeting, we will have a resolution set up along with their resumes and that gets submitted to the County. The County takes it to the Legislative and they decide to appoint them both at the County Level. We will have them actively serve on the Planning Board. It would be very beneficial to them both to attend meetings at the County level. 



TRANSFERS: NONE











VOUCHERS:

· Supervisor Depew reviewed the Voucher Detail report Dated March 20, 2024, which includes:

The A-General Fund amount of	32,559.98
[bookmark: _Hlk143079939]The DA-Highway Fund amount of	$41,877.96
The SA- Clintondale Lighting in the amount of………………………………. $878.32
The SB- Modena Lighting in the amount of ……………………………………. $1,631.76

For a grand total in the amount of                              $76,948.02

Supervisor Depew made a motion to accept the vouchers, recognizing that the Audit Committee has reviewed the claims and found them acceptable for payment. 

Seconded by Councilman Fazio
On the vote: All Ayes



ADJOURNMENT: 
Supervisor Depew made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 pm.
Seconded by Councilman Hoppenstedt
On the Vote: All Ayes 

